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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on Monday 14th January 2019 – Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

Present – Community Councillors; Alistair Pattullo (Chair), David Deacon, Graham Easton, George Irvine, Adrian Kentleton, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Jim Stillie and Judith Thompson.

Also present – SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar, 7 members of the public, 1 representative from the local Press, PC Conal McEwan, Fiona Mallin (Minute Taker).

Apologies – were received from Councillor Penman, Councillor Thornton-Nichol, Kirsty Lovatt and Tom Combe.

Declarations of Interest – there were no declarations of interest.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as a true record, proposed by Judith Thomson, seconded by Ian King.

Matters arising from the Minutes

There were no matters arising.

Community Police Report

This was given by PC Conal McEwan and circulated electronically to members.  

David Deacon enquired about drink driving over the Festive Period, with PC McEwan advising that numbers had fallen across the whole of Scotland, but unfortunately he did not have the figures for the Borders.

PC Conal McEwan then left the meeting.

Local Improvements

Alistair Pattullo confirmed this had mainly been covered at the Budget Meeting held 7th January 2019, the draft minutes of that meeting have been circulated and will be presented at the February meeting of the CC
Planning Matters

Change of Use Planning Application ref. 19/00028/FUL for Abbeyfield House, 38 High Street - CC members agreed that we should approve a change of use from residential to retail, on the ground floor.

Alisdaire Lockhart distributed a list of trees in the area which he thinks may require a protection order, as previously discussed at the November 2018 meeting.  He asked members to look out for other trees in the area, which he may have missed.

Councillor Gordon Edgar to check with SBC if any of the trees on the distributed list have a protection order against them.

Open Forum

Elliot Henderson from Broomhill distributed photographs of the Broomhill Road, adopted 24 years ago, at a cost of £45,000, which has had no maintenance on it, despite repeated requests by himself to Scottish Borders Council.  He confirmed the road was the responsibility of Scottish Borders Council and should have been included in various maintenance programmes.

Councillor Gordon Edgar to take this to Scottish Borders Council – he will confirm with them the adoption of the road in the first instance, and enquire if any work is planned to be carried out on it.

Cath Henderson mentioned the success of the recent Open Space event, and the invitation for members of the Community Council to attend.  She advised there had not been any communication from the Council to say if anyone would be attending or not and asked the Community Council to ensure a response is generated for any future invitations.  Alistair Pattullo informed members that the information provided had been circulated and he would contact the organisers.

Dougie Purves then reminded Councillor Edgar that he’d asked in December 2017 that a wish list be done of work to be carried out in the community, and asked for an update of this. Councillor Edgar confirmed he would look in to this and advise Dougie accordingly.

David Deacon suggested that a list of actions carried out by the CC in the previous year be presented at the January meeting.

Dougie Purves then asked Councillor Edgar what his priority for works to be carried out in Selkirk was.

Councillor Edgar confirmed re-surfacing works are scheduled for The Valley and Viewfield, with white and double yellow lining at various junctions throughout Selkirk.  He also advised that work is scheduled to subsidence in Russell Place, which has caused a sizeable pot hole.

Dougie Purves then enquired about work to any of the bridges in Selkirk, and in particular to the paving slabs on the Bridge towards Bannerfield.

Councillor Edgar confirmed he had already had these checked out, and the Officers involved were happy with them, informing the meeting that the priority for this type of work is not just Selkirk but for the whole of the Borders.

Alistair Pattullo mentioned that at a previous meeting, Kenny Gunn had reported difficulty for his wife, Wilma, accessing dropped kerbs for wheelchairs in the area, with members advising there were many throughout Selkirk which were easily accessible.

George Irvine enquired about extending the one at the top of Forest Road, with Councillor Edgar advising he will look into this.

Elliot Henderson asked what the roads budget is, with Councillor Edgar advising it is £6m over an area of 3000sq km.  He confirmed he does keep asking for more money for services, however, it was not forthcoming as other services require monetary support too.

10
Councillors Reports

Councillor Edgar gave his report, advising about the difficulties spreading the limited amount of money SBC have across all services and the cuts made by Scottish Government.

He informed members of the preparations in place for the winter, confirming there is 19000 tonnes of salt in place for the Borders.  

He confirmed the CAT is proving effective, especially in specific areas such as parking and anti-social behaviour.  Councillor Edgar has asked for parking management in Selkirk, as the vehicles currently give an abandoned feel to Selkirk.  He also mentioned a proposal to bring in de-criminalised parking to allow fines from illegal parking to stay in the Borders, which has proven successful in other parts of Scotland.

Referring to the CAT, David Deacon enquired if there would be an increase in Police Officers, with Councillor Edgar confirming that as SBC paid for this service, there would be no further monies available.

Jim Stillie enquired about who owned the wall in Fairfield Lane, as there is a huge hole in it, with Councillor Edgar confirming it belong to Waverley Housing, and he encouraged Jim to phone them about repairs to it.

11
Treasurers Report


Judith Thompson gave this report, advising members of the Council there had been no activity since the last meeting, and the budget meeting on 7th January 2019 had identified a few areas of spend.  AP circulated the draft minutes of the budget meeting, asking members to have a look before the next Community Council meeting in February 2019.
12
Borders Walking Festival


Alistair Pattullo presented this item, informing members they should go live by the end of March, and tickets can be bought then.  Alistair Pattullo confirmed that an application will be made to the Community Council requesting funding of £1000 towards the festival. The Common Good Fund will also be approached for a financial contribution to match fund the contributions from the Valleys CC and the Valleys wind Farm Fund. He advised the festival is being held 7th – 14th September inclusive, and the Steering Group is currently working on accommodation availability.  Alisdaire Lockhart enquired if the student accommodation at Heriot Watt College, Galashiels, would be suitable for use. Alistair Pattullo confirmed they will look in to this.

13
Selkirk Response Team


Graham Easton advised they are looking at re-starting the Response Team, and are currently looking at dates to hold a meeting.  He advised Judith Thomson that there are items they require, such as waterproofs, reflective jackets and asked how much is being allocated from Community Council to this project.  Alistair Pattullo confirmed that £1000 has been ring-fenced for the SRT.

Graham Easton advised he will have more of an update at the Community Council meeting in February 2019.

Graham Easton and Alistair Pattullo agreed to keep 1 tonne of salt in the Victoria Hall area for use along the High Street in Selkirk.

14
Report from Sub-Committees


There were no reports from sub-committees.

15
Selkirk Hill Management Group


Ian King advised about sheep grazing on the hill, with Councillor Edgar referring to a wall requiring some repair work – Elliot Henderson confirmed he would issue Councillor Edgar with a list of local dry-stane dykers.

16
Selkirk Chamber of Trade


Ian King reported on the meeting from 13th December 2018, informing members of the Community Council of concerns raised relating to the public consultation on the MIR report, such as parking; A7 (2 bends in the High Street); support for a bypass for Selkirk; extending prime protected frontage as far as Sainsburys in the High Street, down West Port and up Kirk Wynd.


He confirmed the Farmers Market is resuming on Saturday 2nd February 2019.

17
Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies.


Alistair Pattullo confirmed the next meeting of the Eildon Area Partnership is on 24th January 2019 and SBCC Network is on 8th February 2019 at SBC, HQ.

18
Any Other Competent Business

George Irvine asked if a salt bin could be located at the top of Forest Road – Councillor Edgar to find out and report back to George.


Councillor Edgar asked for the support of the Community Council for 2 ongoing projects, 1 being the resurrection of the football club and the other for the Hammerman’s Hall in West Port.


It was agreed that in principle the Community Council supported the resurrection of a constituted football club.  Councillor Edgar advised he will email details to the Community Council as and when they arise.


It was also agreed that support would be given in relation to the Hammerman’s Hall – it was confirmed by Councillor Edgar that it did not need monetary support, just the backing of the Community Council.


David Deacon asked who owned the dead land to the rear of the Hammerman’s Hall, with Councillor Edgar confirming it was owned by the Hammerman, and that is how the hall will be accessed.


There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.15pm.


The date of the next meeting is Monday 11th February 2019 at 7.00pm in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk.
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